
The Hooter 
    Kittitas Audubon June/July 2018 

All Audubon meetings, held on the 3rd Thursday of each month at the Hal Holmes Center next to the 

Library, September through May (except December), are open to the public. Please come and meet with 

us.  A brief business session precedes the program. Stay afterwards for juice, treats, and conversation.   

Many thanks to the Ellensburg Public Library for sponsoring our meetings here! 

Monthly Programs will resume in September! 

The Hooter will take a break in July.  In the meantime, take a walk 
in the woods or the park or wherever you are.  Join us for the First 
Saturday BirdWalk!  And donôt forget your binoculars! 

Summer is here!   

We appreciate all of you and are so grateful for 

your participation in our monthly presentations; 

it is your attendance that makes them such a 

success.    

As usual, we will not be holding presentations 

during the months of June, July, or August.  We 

will see you all again in September with a fasci-

nating presentation by Bob Hickey and Holly 

Pinkart about the Galapagos!   

Until then if you miss us and want to know what 

we are up to you are always welcome to attend 

our board meetings, held the first Thursday of 

every month, at 4:30pm, in the Methodist 

Church basement across from Hal Holmes.   

There is a flurry of feathered excitement every-

where outside.  From meadowlarks belting out 

their calls from the tops of fence posts to the 

shrieks of nesting Red-tailed Hawks, there is avi-

an activity every-

where and in every 

imaginable habitat.  

Parking lots and 

driveways have be-

come nurseries to 

Killdeer and fields 

are full of Wilsonôs 

Snipe babies and the calls of Red-winged Black-

birds.  With all this excitement and new life, it is 

important to remember proper etiquette of view-

ing and approaching birds and their young.  

Please remember not to pick up baby birds; they 

are very fragile and susceptible to stress 

(especially in the heat). 

Even though the baby 

duck seems ñlostò he will 

probably find his way 

back to his family.  Let 

the parents take care of 

them; they know what is 

best.  Keep your distance 

- use those great binocs 

you have and observe 

from a distance.  If you 

want to see birds up 

close, consider putting up 

a hummingbird or other 

feeder; they will quickly become attuned to your 

routine and provide you hours of viewing 

pleasure.   Also a bird bath is a great way to 

attract birds in the summer. Just remember 

to keep it clean and full, because once the 

birds start using it, they will rely on it for 

their water source.  Happy birding! 

~ from Rose Piccinini,   

 KAS Program Coordinator 



Page 2 The Hooter 

    Board Notes  
 by Gloria Baldi  

From the May 3rd board meeting 

Kris Kaylor, Membership Chair, reported two new memberships 

and nine renewals.  (Memberships and donations definitely en-

hance KAS activities.) 

Program Chair Rose Piccinini reported via email that the 

óWolves in Washingtonô program in April was attended by 65 peo-

ple.  Mayôs program was óRavensô by Brandon Rossi, a former 

KAS scholarship recipient. 

Steve Hall, Education Chair, had a busy schedule in May.  

Learning about birds took place at three Fifth Grade Outdoor 

Camps:  May 10th from 9:00 to 5:00 was Lincoln School; May 

16th from 1:00 to 5:00 was Mt Stuart School; and May 25th from 

9:00 to 12:00 was Valley View.  (WOULD YOU LIKE TO HELP 

STEVE IN THE FUTURE?  IF SO, PLEASE CONTACT HIM!  He 

appreciates any helpé.and teaching children about our feathered 

friends is pure fun.) 

Thanks to Norm Peck, KAS, and Mt Stuart, Steve Hall now has 

10 pair of binoculars.  (PLEASE CONSIDER DONATING YOUR 

OLDER, UNUSED BINOCULARS FOR BUDDING BIRDERS!) 

Gloria Baldi reported that KASôs two CWU scholarships have 

been awarded for the 2018-2019 year, one to a graduate stu-

dent and one to an undergraduate.  Details to follow. 

Both Barry Brunson and Meghan Anderson had Daily Record 

Letters to the Editor regarding climate change. 

At the May 17th KAS program, officers will be elected for the 

coming fiscal year.  All current officers have agreed to hold their 

positions for another year, but nominations are accepted from 

the floor.  (Thanks to all for volunteering for another year!) 

The Eastern Washington chapters of Audubon will be meeting on 

June 15th in Moses Lake.  Several KAS members plan to attend.  

The Cle Elum Schools ñBioblitzò is scheduled for May 18th.  

Knowledgeable volunteers pair with a group of students to identi-

fy flora and fauna on a designated plot of land.  Last year Judy 

Hallisey and Jim Briggs volunteered. 

KAS will again have displays in three windows at the Ellensburg 

Public Library during the month of August. 

KAS has received a request to guide a Bird Walk at Cave B for 

Dads on Fatherôs Day. 

Tom Gauron reported on the book, Enlightenment Now; The 

Case for Reason, Science, Humanism and Progress, by Steven 

Pinker.  He highly recommends it as an inspirational read.   

Join us on June 7th  for the next Board meeting!  As you note 

from this report, there are many volunteer opportunities, both 

short -term and longer; let us know your special interests and 

KAS will find a spot for you!  

Send in your stories & photos! 

 

The Hooter is the 

newsletter of  Kit-

titas Audubon,  

published monthly 

except for July.  

~~~~~~~  

Submissions from readers are most 
welcome and encouraged! 

The editor reserves the right to edit for 

space, grammar, and/or suitability.  

Email text and/or photos to bob-

cat@kvalley.com or snail mail to Jan 

Demorest, Hooter Editor, 712 E 2nd 

Ave, Ellensburg, WA 98926.  Sub-

missions need to be in by the 

20th of  the preceding month.   

KAS BOARD MEMBERS 
President ï Judy Hallisey       270-792-9188 

Vice President ï Barb Masberg 509-406-3104  

Secretary ï Jim Briggs  933-2231 

Treasurer ï Sharon Lumsden 968-3889 

Climate ChangeïBarry Brunson  270-792-9186 

Conservation ï Norm Peck  933-4233 

Education ï  Steve Hall  925-4877 

Field Trips ï Steve Moore  933-1179 

Historian ï Gloria Lindstrom 925-1807 

Membership ï Kris Kaylor        509-304-4103 

Past President ï Tom Gauron 968-3175 

Programs ï Rose Piccinini       509-631-0591 
Publicity ï Meghan Anderson   253-987-7629 

Scholarship ï Gloria Baldi  933-1558 

*Newsletter ï Jan Demorest 933-1179 

*Bluebird boxes ï Jan Demorest 933-1179 

*Social Greeter ï Kay Forsythe 925-2356 

*Christmas Bird CountïPhil Mattocks   

 *non-voting members 

KAS Board Meetings are held at 4:30 

PM ~ 1st Thursday of each month at 

the Methodist Church across from 

The Ellensburg Public Library. These 

meetings are open to the public and 

all Audubon members; please come 

and join in the discussions.  Meetings 

adjourn by 6:00 or 6:30, then we all go 

out for a sociable dinner ~ NO busi-

ness discussion allowed! 
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May 5 ~ Saturday Birdwalk, Rinehart Park  

~ Ten walkers found 29 species on a calm and 

partly cloudy day stroll through the park.  There 

were a number of recent arrivals:  we heard Bull-

ockôs Oriole (ñhee-hoo-hahò) and Western Tana-

ger (ñchur-deepò) in trees on the back loop, and 

one of our group found a Nashville Warbler.   

Bewickôs Wrens 

were out there 

attracting fe-

males with a 

great variety of 

songs; we got 

one back-lit 

view.  House 

Wrens have 

returned too; 

we heard them 

chittering in the brush.  Yellow Warblers 

were vocal but hidden, and Yellow-Rumped 

Warblers were flycatching in groups high in the 

trees.  There were two good views of a Hairy 

Woodpecker ï an encore of last February for a 

bird that is usually greatly outnumbered by its 

smaller cousin, the Downy.  The Red-tailed Hawk 

nest is active this year and we spotted the head 

of a chick above the rim.  Our Belted Kingfisher 

showed up, perched across the river, but no fly-

catchers yet.  Killdeer, cowbirds, quail and Ruby-

crowned Kinglet are 

always worth a look 

and a thought about 

where they all will build 

their nests (so much 

still to learn!) 

             

~ Steve Moore 

   

 (photos - Web) 

5-17-18 ~ Hi everyone, hope you're enjoying this wonderful 

spring weather!  The birds keep coming.    A few weeks ago the 

Brewer's Sparrows started their song-making and flitting about 

in the sage.  Earlier this week the Black-headed Grosbeak ar-

rived at my feeder.  I'm pretty sure I had a Black-chinned 

Hummer at the feeder, although I couldn't get my binoculars 

out quick enough.  Yesterday evening the Sage Thrasher was 

singing non-stop out on 

top of a Bitterbrush.  To-

day a Lazuli Bunting flew 

in to feed off last fall's seed 

pods on the old-growth 

tall Sage.   Good blue-

bird egg-laying going on, and when I checked last week I had 2 

Kestrel eggs.  Yay!     ~ Sharon Lumsden   

  (photos: Sage Thrasherð Steve Moore; Lazuli Bunting - Web) 

Bewickôs Wren 

House Wren 

Sincere apologies to Kay Mabry 

who provided the excellent photos 

for the April BirdWalk report in 

last monthôs Hooter on page 3.  She 

didnôt get credit where credit was 

due! 

Thank you, Kay, for joining us with 

your group, and for taking great 

photos!  

YES!  BBQ is coming!  

Mark you calen-

dars right now ~ 

Thursday, 

August 15th!  

Details will be 

in the August 

Hooter.  Plan to 

be there and 

mingle with all your old and 

new friends!  



Lynnôs Journal ~ May 20th through May 27th 

Barn Owls are Slowing but Business is Still Booming 

BMWôs Tri-Cities center had nearly 300 admissions in 

2017. Admissions in 2018 have already surpassed 500. 

The majority of admissions are young Barn Owls and 

Mallard Ducklings. The owls come almost exclusively 

from haystacks that are moved, making the 

owls homeless.  

The historic nesting sites of Mallards have been convert-

ed to shopping malls and housing developments, but the 

ducks still nest there, making the walk to the nearest 

body of water, after her babies have hatched, a harrow-

ing experience. BMW volunteers are very resourceful 

and can often capture mom and her brood and help 

them get to water. Sometimes mom is hit by a car and 

killed or babies are separated from the rest of their fam-

ily and they are raised at the Tri-cities center. 

Occasionally goslings need our help. Such was the case 

with Canada Goose 18-446 who was hit by a bicyclist. 

Volunteer Valerie provided first aid and then transport-

ed the gosling to the 

Tri-Cities center. 

After a couple of 

weeks his recovery 

was complete and 

Valerie reunited the 

gosling with his 

new family. Initial-

ly, sprinklers were 

a scary 

obstacle, 

but the 

gosling 

finally 

joined his 

new sib-

lings. 

 

 

Page 4 Hooter From Blue Mountain Wildlife Rehab 

A fledgling Red-tailed Hawk from Baker City is looking much 

better after receiving an injection of atropine, the antidote 

for organophosphate toxicity (the result of eating a poisoned 

rodent).  Raising a serious issue! Donôt use rodenti-

cides! Put up a kestrel or Barn Owl box. 

A starving and incredibly anemic fledgling Red -tailed 
Hawk from Ellensburg was admitted with a packed cell 
volume of 7 (mid -�����·�V���L�V���Q�R�U�P�D�O�������7�Z�R���W�U�D�Q�V�I�X�V�L�R�Q�V���K�D�Y�H��
perked him up, but his prognosis is still very  guarded.  

Blue Mountain Wildlife focuses not only on rehab, but 

also on education and research. Through our education 

programs, we reach over 10,000 community members 

each year, promoting coexistence between wildlife and 

people. We also lend our raptors for various studies, 

including with The Global Owl Project. At Blue Moun-

tain Wildlife, we believe that �D���K�H�D�O�W�K�\���Z�R�U�O�G���Z�L�O�O���V�X�S��
�S�R�U�W���K�H�D�O�W�K�\�����W�K�U�L�Y�L�Q�J���Z�L�O�G�O�L�I�H���D�Q�G���K�H�D�O�W�K�\�����W�K�U�L�Y�L�Q�J��
�K�X�P�D�Q�V. We do our best to help make this world a re-
ality. 

Saving lives costs money!  Please consider making a 

single donation, a monthly donation, adopt a bird, 

even be a volunteer! (you can volunteer to help 

transport injured birds from Ellensburg to Prosser - 

Norm Peck 933-4233)      

 http://www.bluemountainwildlife.org/

Blue Mountain Wildlife is the premier wildlife rehabili-

tation facility in eastern Oregon, near Pendleton, 

serving an area the size of New York state. Since 

1990, BMW has cared for over 8,000 animals, primar-

ily raptors. Blue Mountain Wildlife educates over 

10,000 local students and community members each 

year.  

�%�O�X�H���0�R�X�Q�W�D�L�Q���:�L�O�G�O�L�I�H���K�D�V���E�H�H�Q���V�D�Y�L�Q�J��
�O�L�Y�H�V �V�L�Q�F�H���������������+�H�O�S���X�V���F�R�Q�W�L�Q�X�H���W�K�D�W���H�I�I�R�U�W���W�R��
�G�D�\�� 


